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FROM THE REVD PAUL CAWTHORNE 

'Who is my neighbour; how is my neighbour?' 

As spring gets underway and the crops grow rapidly in our fields, we are reminded 
of how fortunate we are to live in such a beautiful area of God's world. As Lenten 
reflectiveness turns into Easter joys, we enter a season of growth and full of 
promise.   

This year it is tinged for me with thoughts stimulated by the lawyer's penetrating 
question to Jesus: 'Who is my neighbour?' (Luke 10:29) which leads to Jesus 
telling the parable of the Good Samaritan. We hear in the news from East Africa 
about the way the drought from the last two years' El Nino cycle is exacerbating 
underlying food security problems. It makes us wonder whether we should be 
trying to help or just regarding that as reportage from a far-distant 'other' place with 
which we have no connection. Reading about attacks on those who have left 
places of difficulty to come here brings home to us that Jesus' parable has strong 
relevance. Jesus reminds us that it is often the person who is not at the centre of 
their society who is more open to assisting the sufferer and gently challenges us 
to think what we can or should do to help.   

These challenges can feed our spiritual imagination as we face into the complex 
and thorny questions about housing. As plans seem to expand for new groups of 
houses at Chalgrove, Sandford parish, Berinsfield village and more, what priorities 
come to the fore? Our instinctive defensive responses need to be recognised and 
then held up for scrutiny by our consciences in the light of Jesus' teaching. There 
are a number of overlapping and often contradictory imperatives which need to be 
carefully weighed up. Protecting the greenbelt which has served us well against 
ribbon development; providing lower cost housing low-paid workers can afford 
seems sensible. Lower capital market returns and tax breaks have encouraged 
people to buy extra houses to make money through rent rather than just for their 
own housing needs, inflating prices. The country's population is increasing and 
creating fresh requirements. Living standards have increased through the post-
war period and expectation of house size remains high. So many angles. There 
are very capable and well-intentioned people whose main job is to look into these 
issues and consider infrastructure, traffic, landscape and all the myriad of 
associated matters. We hold them in prayer as the discussions unfold through 
democratic processes of transparency and accountability. 

Do we think of new housing plans as containing potential new neighbours whom 
we may be able to meet and get to know or as a mythical 'other', just as emotionally 
distant from us as the hungry of South Sudan? That is not trying to make a case 
or provide easy answers. Many of us value unbuilt landscape and a sense of peace 
profoundly - perhaps as profoundly as those who crave more of both from 
situations of rupture.  It can be easier to try to dissociate than to take up Jesus' 
challenge to see ourselves as all part of one world full of interconnections. It takes 
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emotional engagement to unpack of course, but surely better to try to keep an 
open heart, to chip in than to tune out?  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

EASTER LILIES 
 

Each Easter we decorate the churches with 
lilies in memory of loved ones who have died.  

If you would like to buy a lily in memory of 
someone, please let us know. 

£3.00 a stem. 
Debbie Dance 341323 

d.dance@oxfordpreservation.org.uk 

 
 

 

 

Wednesday 12th April
7.30pm 

Marsh Baldon Village Hall 
OX44 9LL 

  
 

 
Jane Holloway, National Prayer Director of the World Prayer Centre in 
Birmingham, comes as the highly recommended speaker at our meeting of the 
South Oxfordshire Filling Station this month. 
 
All are welcome to join us for refreshments, worship, a talk and prayer. 
 

[Contact: Liam 07738 004176]   
 

 

The Revd Paul Cawthorne is Team vicar for The Baldons with Nuneham 
Courtenay, Berinsfield and Drayton St Leonard. 

e-mail: bbdparishoffice@rocketmail.com      and tel: 01865 340460 
A clergy person can always be reached in a pastoral emergency by 

ringing the Dorchester Team Office 01865 340007 
 

mailto:d.dance@oxfordpreservation.org.uk
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Website: www.marshbaldonschool.co.uk 

Email: office.3188@marsh-baldon.oxon.sch.uk 

Telephone: 01865 343249 

 

Marsh Baldon Church of England Primary School 

 

 

It was lovely to see so 

many children, 

families and members 

of the community at 

our library opening 

just after half term. 

This photo featured in 

the Oxford Mail and 

as you can see it is a 

lovely space which is 

enjoyed by all our 

children.   

Many thanks to Mrs 

Harwood, Mrs Timms 

and all the parents 

who spent time 

creating the library for our children.  The library is also open to all our families after school 

every Tuesday and Wednesday between 3.15pm and 4.15pm. 

 

Keeping the children safe is always a key priority in schools. This term governors and I 

are thinking about ways in which we can ensure pupils arrive and leave school safely. 

Currently we are focusing on how best to manage the cars, cyclists and walkers in the 

morning and at the end of the school day. We are in the process of surveying the children 

and parents to gather their views and we will be exploring all options before sharing and 

discussing this with the Baldons community in due course.  

 

This term school assemblies have focused on respect and challenge in the Bible, in school 

and in society.  As we approach Easter, the children have also been learning about the 

Easter story and have been thinking about what it means to them. We are all looking 

forward to the Easter service in St Peter’s Church, Marsh Baldon on 7th April, where the 

children will be sharing some of their work.  

 

Sarah Herring 

http://www.marshbaldonschool.co.uk/
mailto:office.3188@marsh-baldon.oxon.sch.uk


 
 

5 

DORCHESTER FESTIVAL: 28TH APRIL - 7TH MAY 2017 
 

We look forward to seeing you at our seventh Dorchester Festival in Dorchester 
Abbey, raising money for the Abbey and Sue Ryder, Nettlebed Hospice. 

 
This year's programme of 55 events over 10 days is as broad as ever, welcoming 

back some past treasures such as The Tallis Scholars and Out of the Blue, 
holding some great family events such as a Science Mad afternoon, a 

scarecrow trail, a dog show and the Food & Gift Fair, and attracting new 
audiences with a Big Band Bond Night and the amazing jazz singer Cate 

Cody.  We are also really excited by Showstopper! The improvised musical - 
a fantastic West End show which has sold out 7 consecutive years at the 
Edinburgh Fringe and won last year's Olivier award for Best Family Show. 

 
Do take a look at our website and bring your friends to help us raise money in the 

best way possible - by having a brilliant time! 
www.dorchesterfestival.com 

 
BORDERING ON INSANITY –  
CREATING AN ALL-YEAR-ROUND BORDER 
 
At the April meeting of the Wallingford Gardening Club, 
Timothy Walker will talk about 'Bordering on Insanity - creating 
an all-year-round border'. This is the Club's prestigious annual 
'Bill Baker Memorial Lecture'. 
 
This talk looks exclusively at the herbaceous border in Timothy's wife’s garden 
and covers the principles and practicalities to be adopted when trying to create a 
border that is interesting all-year-round.  It concludes with a look at a collection of 
must-have plants for such a border. 
 
From 1986 to 2014 Timothy worked at the University of Oxford Botanic Garden & 
Harcourt Arboretum (OBGHA), firstly as General Foreman, and finally as 
Director.  Between 1992 and 2000 the OBGHA won 4 gold, 2 silver-gilt, and one 
silver medal at the Chelsea Flower Show London. Since 1986 he has given more 
than 1500 talks to more than 100,000 people in gardening clubs and horticultural 
societies! 
 
The talk will be held at Ridgeway Community Church, Wallingford at 7.30pm on 
Thursday 13th April.  Visitors very welcome  £3.  Isabelle Darby 01491-836867 
 
Advance notice of future talks :- 
Thurs 11 May – The Lavender Story: (Tim Butler) 
Sat 13 May - Wallingford Gardening Club’s Annual Plant Sale in Wallingford 
Market Place 
June to Sept - garden visits 

http://www.dorchesterfestival.com/
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BALDONS GIRLS WIN SOUTH OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL YOUNG 

ACHIEVER AWARDS 
 
South Oxfordshire District Council developed the Young Achiever scheme to 
recognise young people who make that extra contribution to help their community 
or dedicate themselves to a sport or the arts.   
 
This year, Lydia Baber-Day and Zoe Tidmarsh from the Baldons were among 
the 46 people who were given Young Achiever Awards this year.  Both Lydia and 
Zoe were recognised for their achievements in dance.   
 
Both girls were also part of a group who won the prestigious competition hosted 
by Capezio at the MoveIt dance convention (the UK’s biggest dance show).  As 
part of this they got to close the show and perform on the Main Stage.  
 
I am sure readers will join me in congratulating them on their achievements. 
 

 
JOHN LEE 
 

 John Lee, resident of Marsh 
Baldon for over 38 years, passed 
away peacefully in Devon on 8th 
March 2017 aged 78 years.  
 
John married Marguerite in 1968 
when they moved to their new 
home in Marsh Baldon. They had 
three children, Jenny, Simon and 
Katherine, and they soon 
became involved in village life. 
John was clerk to the Baldons 
Parish Council for a short while 
and then appointed to become 
Vicar’s Warden to the late Revd 

John Strong and Revd Tony Moore.  
 
His time in the village included treasurer to the PCC, church bell ringer (taught by 
the late Jack Greenaway), school governor of both Marsh Baldon Primary School 
and the Abbey School at Berinsfield as well as numerous maintenance activities 
across the churches and village green. On retirement in 2006, John and 
Marguerite moved to Devon to fulfil their long-held dream to live in a thatched 
cottage. 
 
The funeral service will be held on Friday 7th April 2017, 11am at Dorchester 
Abbey.   
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NUNEHAM NEWSLETTERS – HELP URGENTLY REQUIRED!  
 

If you live in Nuneham, your newsletters are delivered by one of two dedicated 
people - Georgia Gillett (main road properties) and Colin George (other parts of 
the Parish).  Sadly for us, Colin is now leaving the village and we urgently need 
to find someone / some people to take over his delivery round, so that all 
residents of Nuneham receive their newsletter (there are 10 issues a year).  Colin’s 
round includes the Nuneham Park estate from Church Row through to the Clifton 
Hampden Road and the various houses at Upper, Lower and Nineveh Farms 
(approx. 50 properties in total) 
 
If you are able to help with all or part of the round, please get in touch with me, 
Natasha Eliot: tashaandjames@btopenworld.com or 01865 343478, or for more 
information about exactly what is involved, please contact Colin on 
georges.home@icloud.com or 01865 343767.   
 
Thank you! 

 
NUNEHAM COURTENAY VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 

Easter Bingo 
Friday April 21st.  Doors open at 7:30pm for an 8:00pm start.  Lots of great 
prizes.  Refreshments available to buy. 
 
Jumble Sale 
Saturday May 6th, 2-4 pm 
Book a table to £6 and have a spring clear out.  Or donate unwanted items for the 
Village Hall funds.   Or just stop by and have a cuppa and chat 
More details next month 
 
Breakfast Mornings 
Saturday morning breakfast will be returning to the Village Hall later in the 
spring.  Look out for notices in the bulletin, on the blackboard, and on Facebook 
 
Yoga 
Yoga group meets most Mondays at 7:40pm in the Village Hall.  This is a self-led 
practice of mixed abilities.  All are welcome but text Jenny on 07787 507 304 to 
make sure the group is meeting 
 
And later on.... 
We are hoping to hold a cake and gardening social later in June.  It would be nice 
to get the garden in good enough condition to be used by the village and village 
hall users.  Remember, the Hall belongs to the Village and we want everyone to 
enjoy using it.  If there are any activities you would like to run in the hall, come 
along and have a chat about it.  

mailto:tashaandjames@btopenworld.com
mailto:georges.home@icloud.com
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BALDONS PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

 
Neighbourhood plan 
Work continues on developing the neighbourhood plan. In order for the plan to be 
robust and meet the necessary criteria set by SODC an additional landscape 
assessment is being undertaken. When this is complete it is anticipated that a draft 
plan will be in place by the early summer with consultation with villagers occurring 
shortly after.  More information will be in next month’s newsletter but also available 
for discussion at the Annual Parishes meeting on 10th April. 
 
Better Oxfordshire    
Proposals for Unitary Status in Local government in Oxfordshire  
 
Villagers will have read or heard in local media about the proposed changes in 
local government. Oxfordshire County Council, South Oxfordshire and Vale of 
White Horse District Councils have worked together to develop a joint proposal for 
a new single unitary council for Oxfordshire.   Entitled A New Council For A Better 
Oxfordshire, the joint proposal combines the best ideas and feedback from local 
councils, residents, businesses, partners, and the wider Oxfordshire community 
into a final proposal to be submitted to government in March 2017.  
 
It makes the case for abolishing the existing two-tier structure  of 4 District Councils 
Oxford City Council and the County Council in favour of a single unitary authority.  
It proposes a single council for Oxfordshire which would  be responsible for 
delivering all local services across the county, enabling it to make substantial 
savings, whilst improving outcomes for residents, giving them a say in the future 
of their city, towns and parishes, and working better with partners. 
 
The proposal includes the creation of number area executive boards at local level 
to deal with local issues .on which parish councils could be represented. There 
would be fewer councillors in total (both district and county) than at present but 
who would represent their community at both county and area board level. 
 
These proposals, which don’t have the support of other district councils, have been 
subject to some public consultation and are to be submitted to government  for 
consideration and possible approval.  These changes would have considerable 
implications for local democracy and the role of parish councils and local 
representation.   
 
There was a substantial discussion at the parish council meeting on 13th March 
and councillors raised many questions with our district and county councillors 
about the proposals and feel there is need for more information and detail  before 
we can say we support them but   we would encourage villagers to read more of 
the plans which can be found on line at  
https://www.better-oxfordshire.org/the-proposal  

https://www.better-oxfordshire.org/the-proposal
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It will be up to Government to determine whether the proposals can go ahead be 
amended or rejected  and we won’t know more until after the OCC elections in 
May.  At the Annual Parish Meeting on April 10th we can hold discussions on the 
issues and hope that villagers will be interested in being more informed as there 
is likely to be more public consultation if the plans go ahead. Do come along. 
 
Planning applications  
1 The Croft. The council considered and agreed to indicate support to SODC for 
an application for a 2 storey front and side extension. 
Parsonage Farm. SODC planning committee has approved the plans for a house 
on the site of the old Poultry building.  
Other planning applications recently approved by SODC include: Thurlfield 
Cottage extension, 33 The Green extension, Harcourt Arboretum plant 
propagation unit, Hillfield Farm Permitted Development. 
  
Village Green  
As spring comes upon us again and lawns and gardens are tidied up it’s 
appropriate to remind residents round the green to not use the green for the 
disposal of grass cuttings and garden waste.  Farmers and land owners who have 
the right to  take the hay off the green express concern at the damage that can be 
done to the grass.  If you have difficulty disposing of garden waste please obtain 
a garden waste bin from SODC. 
Residents round the green were also circulated recently with a statement by Savills 
on one aspect of the rules of the Green.  The full statement of the rules of the 
village green and what activities are not permitted is on the large notice board   
near the cricket pavilion. If you are a new resident in the village please find time to 
read it.  
 
Dates of future meetings  
 
Annual Parish meeting 
Monday 10th April Village Hall 7.30 pm  
This is the meeting where the parish council is required to give its annual report of 
activity and accounts but we also intend to discuss the Better Oxfordshire 
proposals. 
If any villager wishes to ask for something to be put on the agenda please inform 
the clerk Paul Isaacs  pisaacs4@yahoo.co.uk no later than Monday 3rd April.  
 
Parish Council Annual General meeting. 
Monday May 8th 2017. Village Hall 7.30pm  

mailto:pisaacs4@yahoo.co.uk
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A new charity run centre in Berinsfield is looking to appoint a  
Family Services Co-ordinator for 20 hours per week from May 2017.  
 
You will plan a weekly programme of activities and establish and maintain 
effective working relationships with families and their children. Candidates must 
have a Level 3 Childcare qualification. Salary £19K - £23 K (pro rata) depending 
on experience. 
 
Closing date 5th April 2017 
Email receptioneag@outlook.com for an application form or download from our 
website at www.employmentactiongroup.co.uk 
 

  

mailto:receptioneag@outlook.com
http://www.employmentactiongroup.co.uk/
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This friendly community choir will be starting up again after Easter and we are 
looking for new singers to join us.  (Some of you will have heard of us before as 
"Garsingington" - we've got a new name, a new venue and we're meeting on a 
different night).  
 
You don’t need to read music – we learn by ear – and there are no auditions. We 
sing all kinds of songs – pop, folk, gospel, world music, carols. Whether you just 
sing in the shower, or have enjoyed singing in the past, or have never done it 
before –- everyone is welcome. Your first session is free and if you want you can 
just sit and listen.   
 
We will meet every Monday at Garsington Primary School, Wheatley Road, 
Garsington  starting on April 24 at 7.00 pm.  We sing from about 7.15 until 9.30 
with a tea break.   You are very welcome to just turn up but do get in touch 
beforehand if you want.  
 
If you think you might be interested and would like to know more, please contact 
Jeanette at hello@singinginthesticks.co.uk or call Annie on 01865 361544.  You 
can also visit our Facebook page or have a look at our website 
www.singinginthesticks.co.uk. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE NEWSLETTER 

Items for the May 2017 newsletter  
by 16th April please  

Any villager is welcome to send items for publication in the newsletter - this can 
be anything from articles, poems or pictures, to publicising your event.  In 

addition, if you have an image you would like us to consider for the cover, do 
send it in! 

If you would like to receive a reminder e-mail each month for newsletter 
contributions please let me know. 

Natasha Eliot: tashaandjames@btopenworld.com.  Alternatively I can be 
contacted on 343478 or at Baldon House East, Marsh Baldon.  

For advertising queries, please contact Sheila Harris on: 
sheilaharris778@yahoo.co.uk or on 340403. 

http://www.singinginthesticks.co.uk/
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WALLINGFORD CASTLE AND TOWN HISTORY WALKS 
 
By popular demand on Saturday 8th April, two historic 
guided walks have been arranged, which will be led by Judy 
Dewey (local historian and Museum curator). 
 
At 11am there will be a Castle history walk, followed by a Town history walk at 
2.30pm. Each walk lasts about 2 hours, and start at the Museum. There is a charge 
of £6 for each walk, or do both walks for a bargain £10 [unsuitable for dogs!] So, 
why not immerse yourself in the town's fascinating local history for the whole day 
and also visit the new  'Wallingford Castle - the Inside Story', 'Pettits: past to 
present' and 'Ways to Wallingford' exhibitions at the Museum. 
 
Just come along or contact Judy Dewey for details tel. 01491 651127 
www.wallingfordmuseum.org.uk 
  

 
OXFORD FLOOD ALLEVIATION SCHEME INFORMATION POP-UP –  

COMING TO A LOCATION NEAR YOU 
 
The Oxford Flood Alleviation Scheme project team will be visiting locations within 
the scheme area and in communities downstream of Oxford over the coming 
months, to answer your questions. We will be in:  

• Wallingford library on 11 March,  

• Abingdon Community Free Space on 1 April and  

• Sutton Courtenay village hall on 11 April.  

 
For more details, email: OxfordScheme@environment-agency.gov.uk 
Follow us on Twitter: https://twitter.com/OxfordFAS, check out our events on 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/oxfordscheme, 
 

  

http://www.wallingfordmuseum.org.uk/
mailto:OxfordScheme@environment-agency.gov.uk
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POWER CUT ADVICE FROM UK POWER NETWORKS 
 
Our electricity network is built to be resilient but extreme weather can damage 
overhead power lines resulting in some customers losing their electricity 
supply.  Where this happens we work to restore power as quickly and safely as 
possible, and we have organised for additional staff in our contact centre and 
more engineers on the ground to be available to help customers whose electricity 
supply might be affected. You will be able to find regular updates on our website 
www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk and social media @ukpowernetworks throughout 
this period. 
Anyone experiencing a power cut should: 

• Call 105 to report power cuts and damage to the electricity network 

• Visit www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk for the latest update 

• Visit www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/powercut and type in their postcode to 

view our live power cut map 

• Tweet @ukpowernetworks to report a power cuts or to receive updates 

UK Power Networks has a Priority Service Register for customers who may be 
more vulnerable and require extra assistance in a power cut. You can find out 
more information on our website: ukpowernetworks.co.uk/priority. 
 
We advise people to stay clear of power lines and report damaged power lines 
immediately by calling 105 - free to call from a landline or a mobile phone. If they 
see electricity lines that are down or causing significant risk to the public they 
should call 999. 
  
Below is some additional advice on how you can prepare for a power cut: 

• Keep our freephone number handy 

• See the website for some useful videos offering you advice during a power 

cut. 

• Keep spare batteries for radios and torches – local radio stations often 

broadcast helpful information 

• Keep an old-fashioned corded phone which you can plug in, as cordless 

phones won’t work in the event of a power cut 

• Take care if using candles, tea-lights and other naked flames 

• Keep fridges and freezers closed, with a blanket over as they will stay cold 

for many hours 

• Switch off all your electrical equipment, except one light which will let you 

know when the power comes back on 

• Remember the street lights may also be off so take care if you go out 

• Look out for elderly neighbours and other vulnerable people; please 

consider taking them round a flask of hot water or hot food 

http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/powercut
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/priority
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FROM JOHN HOWELL MP 
 

In addition to the national and international issues hitting headlines of late there 
have been some important local issues raised with me. This month I would like to 
focus on these.  
 
A number of constituents across the area have contacted me about school funding 
and I fully appreciate the concerns. Funding for schools in the constituency has 
been an issue that I have pursued on behalf of the schools over some time. In the 
last couple of years I have support the F40 fair funding campaign, I have petitioned 
parliament, I have arranged meetings with local school heads with fellow MPs and 
have myself raised the issues with Ministers. On this latest issue I am personally 
meeting with the Secretary of State to discuss the situation with her. At the time of 
writing this meeting has not taken place. I will report back on my website for those 
interested in following up.  
 
In a meeting with local farmers the issue of hare coursing and rural crime has again 
come to the fore with a surge of activity in recent months. We have discussed this 
with the Police and I am pleased with the action they propose to take. I also raised 
the issue in the House of Commons during debate this month to draw attention to 
the fact that whilst farmers can dig ditches and barricade their fences, many are 
reluctant to do so for fear of retaliation. My principal concern is the threat that hare 
coursing poses to farming communities. I am pleased to have had confirmation 
from the Local Police Superintendent that this is a priority on which they are 
working on behalf of our farmers.  
 
The state of our roads is another hot topic and thus I am pleased that local road-
users will benefit in 2017/18 from a dedicated £1,315,000 pothole fund. This cash 
is part of a £1.2 billion fund for local roads that is being allocated to councils to 
repair and rebuild transport links. There is more good news too with an award of 
£239,000 from the Department for Transport to Oxfordshire for schemes to 
improve road journeys with a focus on users suffering with some form of disability.  
 
There is certainly plenty going on and if you would like to know more about my 
work you may like to be on the circulation list for my regular e-newsletter and 
special briefings sent on an occasional basis on specific issues. To be added to 
the list please email me at john.howell@oxfordshireconservatives.com.  
 
On a regular basis lobby groups or specific organisations launch email, postcard 
and letter campaigns to MPs on a wide range of subjects. In common with many 
other MPs I place my responses to this campaign correspondence on my web-
site. This enables me to make my responses available to everyone in a timely 
manner.  
 
www.johnhowellmp.com. You can also follow me on twitter @johnhowellmp or on 
Facebook www.facebook.com/john.howellmp   

mailto:john.howell@oxfordshireconservatives.com
http://www.johnhowellmp.com/
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DORCHESTER ABBEY NEWS 
 
Events in Dorchester Abbey 
Sunday 2nd April 2.00pm 
Starting off their 2017 Performance Tour in England, The Madrigal Ensemble and 
Chamber Singers of Santa Monica High School will be performing on Sunday 02 
April, 2017 at 2:00 PM at Dorchester Abbey. The choir performs frequently 
throughout Southern California and tours every two years. The choir, under the 
direction of Mr. Jeffe Huls, will feature works by Spender, Burchard, Ugalde, 
Hogan, and Purcell.  Free Admission 
 
Friday 14th April 6.00pm 
Bach St. John Passion 
Written for Good Friday in 1724, the passion was the centrepiece of Bach’s year-
long cycle of liturgical cantatas. Perhaps the biggest joy of the St John Passion is 
that, for all the ferocity and sorrow of the Good Friday story, it’s a truly optimistic 
work, anticipating the resurrection with music suffused with light and hope. Tickets 
from www.osj.org.uk 
 
Celebrating Christenings – 30th April 10.30am 
The Dorchester Team Service falls within the Dorchester Festival this year and we 
are making a very special attempt to catch up with anyone Christened in any 
Church in the Dorchester Team – and their parents and Godparents. Come from 
10.30 for breakfast, meet Johnny the Clown and renew your vows. We’d love to 
see you. 
 

CARING FOR CREATION – LENT 2017 IN THE DORCHESTER TEAM  
 
On Sunday evenings during Lent at Dorchester Abbey there will be a number of 
events and speakers focussing on the fifth mark of mission of the Worldwide 
Anglican Church: To strive to safeguard the integrity of creation, and sustain 
and renew the life of the earth 
 
Each event will begin at 6pm with a short act of worship. No event will end later 
than 8pm.  We would love for you to join us. 
 
Programme: 
 
2nd April 
A Panel of local experts will gather to interact and respond to questions on the 
subject of Climate Change and our care of Creation 
 
9th April  
Palm Sunday Service of Reflection 
 

  

http://www.osj.org.uk/
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SERVICES FOR APRIL 2017 
 

 

2nd April 9.30am Holy Communion Toot Baldon 

 6.00pm Lent talk (panel)  Dorchester Abbey 

9th April 
Palm Sunday 

9.30am Palm Sunday Walk Toot to Marsh 

 6.00pm Palm Sunday Meditation Dorchester Abbey 

13th April 6.30pm Maundy Thursday 

with supper 

(signup sheets in church) 

Dorchester Abbey 

14th April 10.00am Good Friday Devotion Marsh Baldon 

 1.00pm Devotion Dorchester Abbey 

16th April 
Easter Sunday 

9.30am Family Communion Marsh Baldon 

23rd April 8.30am Said Communion Marsh Baldon 

 9.30am Family Worship Marsh Baldon 

30th April 10.30am Team Family Worship  

Celebrating Christenings 

Dorchester Abbey 

7th May 9.30am Holy Communion Toot Baldon 

 
 

SIDESDUTY 
 

 Marsh Toot 
2nd April  9.30am Ann Druce 
9th April  9.30am Ian Gillespie 
14th April 10.00am Graham Hobbins  
16th April 9.30am Stephen Dance  
23rd April 9.30am Natasha Eliot  

 

FLOWERS 
 

 Marsh Toot 
LENT  NO FLOWERS  

16th April 
Easter 

Please help us decorate St 
Peter’s on Saturday 15th 
April.  Please contact 
Veronica Sandilands 
(340562) 

Please contact Jane Brook 
for details (343457) 

 


